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Hungry?  Join Lefler or 

Nehawaka for one or 

all of their upcoming 

dinners!  

See Events page for 

more information  
ñññññññññññññññññ- 

Lefler Dinners  

June 24 - Spaghetti 

August 26 - Chuck 

Wagon 

October 21 - Turkey 

 

Missouri River District  

May 2017 
¶ Pastoral Leadership Assessments Due no later than May 15th.  

Forms are posted on the website at http://www.greatplainsumc.org/

staffparishforms.  There is a download link in either Word or PDF For-

mat.   

 

June 2017 
¶ June 7th-10th Great Plains Annual Conference in Grand Island, NE 

¶ June 30th Fund Balance Reports Due from all churches.  The report 

can be found on the GP Website at the following link then at the bot-

tom of the page under òLocal church auditó you will see an excel file 

titled òFund balance report with instructions. http://

www.greatplainsumc.org/yearendreports 
 

July 2017 
¶ July 10th Continuing Education Forms are Due from all clergy.  Forms 

are found on the  GP Website Continuing Education webpage.  Taken 

from the Continuing Ed. Policy:  òFor this policy, clergy refers to all 

who are appointed or assigned to the local church: ordained and pro-

visional elders and deacons; local pastors and associate members; 

Certified Lay Ministers and District Superintendent Assignments; to 

all clergy on conference staff; and to all elders and deacons in exten-

sion ministry. Retired clergy serving in appointment are also ex-

pected to meet the continuing education requirement.ó 
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1 District News  

2     Classifieds &  
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3 Safe Gatherings 

4 Ninos Con Vidas & 

 Lay Ministry News 
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18-26 Church Event  

 Information &  

 Flyers 

27 Pearl Pantry 

28 Big Garden 

29  Contact & Connect  

 Information 

Click on the pages above 

and to directly to the page 
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A special thank you to all who ventured in bad weath-

er to Werner Park for my retirement reception. It was 

such a great feeling to see everyone!  Thank you 

doesnõt express it adequately.  I was overjoyed to see 

you personally, to hear the best wishes from others 

who could not attend, and to read your cards.  And 

then, as Chad Anglemyer presented the encased autographed baseballs, I 

couldnõt believe it.  If you are not a baseball fan, Nolan Ryan and Ivan 

ôPudgeó Rodriguez are both Hall of Famers.  Pudge caught two of Ryanõs sev-

en no hitters.  And, two of my best friends, Mark Holtz and Eric Nadel, were 

the broadcasters who called those two no hitters.  Eric remains the Rangerõs 

play by play announcer.  Itõs hard to believe my tenure in Nebraska/Great 

Plains is coming to an end.  As of June 13th Iõll be headed to McKinney, Tex-

as, and will assume the role of Associate Pastor for Senior Adult Ministries 

at First United Methodist Church in Richardson, Texas.  I will continue to 

pray for you, and ask you to do the same for me!  Thank you again!  Dan 

Flanagan 

http://www.greatplainsumc.org/staffparishforms
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/staffparishforms
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/yearendreports
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/yearendreports
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/continuingeducation
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District Classifieds 
 

Omaha Rockbrook seeks Part-time Church Custodian ð Rock-

brook has an opening for a part-time Custodian.  Click Here 

to see the district website posting for more information and 

qualifications.   

 

 

 

RED Hymnals - 75 Red Hymnals are available to donate to 

anyone who would like them.  Please contact Dennis Wheeler 

at dwheeler@greatplainsumc.org for more information.   

 

 

 

Camp Fontanelle is looking for college age students interest-

ed in working as counselors for this summer.  They are look-

ing for people who are passionate about sharing their faith 

with children and youth.  Also, looking for young adults effec-

tive in leading music.  Compensation includes housing, meals 

and salary of 2,700 for the summer.  Training begins May 21 

and the season ends on August 4.  Those interested should 

contact Joel N. Coleman Program Director at Camp Fonta-

nelle 973-224-4672. Applications can be completed using 

our website: http://www.campfontanelle.com/summer-

camp/employment-opportunities.html.  

Vital Signs (TrendSend)  
 

 

 

 

 

Vital Signs is a requirement of the Great Plains Conference and is being monitored pe-

riodically to ensure all churches are in compliance.  Please ensure these weekly sta-

tistics are being entered in a timely manner.  It is not enough to just enter weekly at-

tendance.  If your church has Sunday school, small groups, mission outreach, etc. and 

weekly or benevolent offerings all of these statistics must be entered in Vital Signs.  If 

you have questions, concerns or need assistance please contact Kris in the district 

office.   

http://www.greatplainsumc.org/districtclassifieds
mailto:dwheeler@greatplainsumc.org?subject=Red%20Hymnals
http://www.campfontanelle.com/summer-camp/employment-opportunities.html
http://www.campfontanelle.com/summer-camp/employment-opportunities.html


Our children and youth trust us and in order for 

us to protect them and all church staff and volun-

teers THIS IS IMPORTANT!    

 

With VBS season coming up very soon it is im-

portant for all pastors and churches to remember 

that ALL staff and volunteers that work with chil-

dren, youth and vulnerable adult are required by  

the annual conference to have completed Safe 

Gatherings.  This applies to all conference, dis-

trict, and local church events and activities.   
 

Here's how Safe Gatherings works: 

 

¶ Quick, easy, and secure application 

¶ Comprehensive abuse prevention training 

¶ Multiple background and reference checks 

¶ Online data management for administrators   

 

Please see the Great Plains Website using the following links for more information on Safe Gatherings, 

Policies, Resources, Reporting etc.: 

 

Safe Gatherings 

ß Safe Gatherings "Best Practices" 

ß Safe Gatherings FAQs 

ß Safe Gatherings Policies 

ß Safe Gatherings Resources 

ß Personal Conduct / Sexual Ethics Policy 

ß Reporting Suspected Abuse 

 

Still have questions, please contact Kris at the district office at 402-934-5441 or Kathy Monroe the 

Great Plains Safe Gatherings Coordinator at 316-684-0266. 

 

Stop by the Safe Gatherings booth at 2017 Annual Conference in Grand Island, Nebras-

ka.  Kathie Monroe, Great Plains Conference Safe Gatherings Coordinator, will there to 

answer any questions you may have about your Safe Gatherings account and to provide 

Safe Gatherings resources. Carolyn Marston, a member of the Safe Gatherings develop-

ment team will be attending Thursday and Friday and looks forward to meeting Great 

Plains clergy and getting input on how Safe Gatherings is working at your church. 
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yjaqlZkIdPuPb5Jd8ojocIsMwjgB-Q0usIHA6Bf9fgGkfwfuRmQelHo4_9s_sIMws7-cntSJOTqBmIdphhJ3_nr_uVcrTpUysT9lr0J0OMwoTHQSir0l0QTGT4ebTYAj_O2kmgpVlooSQNjftaVMaw==&c=7QG0oJxhpDViPZ35Z50itvKXpYy2SSp8qBHg-6tMHe4HYBJmwyv7Hg==&ch=8fU8S28LOnBeB
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/safegatherings
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/safegatheringsbestpractices
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/faqs
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/sgpolicies
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/safegatheringsresources
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/sexualethicspolicy
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/reportingsuspectedabuse
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We have secured two weekends of  

Lay Servant Ministries Classes in 2017 
 

Friday, July 28th  5pm-9pm & Saturday, July 29th 8am-4:30pm 

Nebraska City First UMC, 1023 1st Ave, Nebraska City, NE 

Classed Offered: Basic, Prayer & Heritage 

Registration Deadline: Friday, July 21st                

Registration Fee: $20.00 (please send with registration form) 

 

Friday, October 21st 5pm-9pm & Saturday, October 22nd 8am-4:30pm   

Ralston Trinity UMC, 8009 Q Street, Ralston, NE 

Classed Offered: Basic, Polity, Worship 

Registration Deadline: Friday, October 13th               

Registration Fee: $20.00 (please send with registration form) 

Registration forms for these classes and all the LSM News are on the Lay Servant Ministries MRD: Lay 

Servant Resources webpage  

Lay Servants were announced in the April Newsletter.  If you would like a list of the Certified Lay 

Speakers or Certified Lay Servants who can/will do pulpit supply with contact information or if there 

are any questions please contact Kris at the district office.   

Bryan Hankins, Missouri River District LSM Director, heartlandhouse@cox.net.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ninos Con Vidas Summer Program ð The Hispanic Ministries Sum-

mer Childrenõs Program is under the direction of Pastor Miriam Per-

alta De Garcia.  If you would like to make a donation to help fund the 

summer program and its continuing ministries of offering ESL clas-

ses and other opportunities to the Hispanic community please see 

the MRD: Hispanic Ministries webpage for a link to the donation 

form.   

http://www.greatplainsumc.org/layservantministryresources
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/layservantministryresources
mailto:heartlandhouse@cox.net?subject=Lay%20Servant%20Ministries
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/hispanicministries


Page 5 Missouri River District  

 

Cedar Hill UMC 

 

CHILDRENõS EGG-STRAVAGANZA 
 

Eggs, children, more eggs, more children!  Cedar Hill United Methodist Church provid-

ed the eggs and the families in the surrounding area provided the children.  The event 

was open to anyone in the nearby communities as well as those invited by church 

members.  Several parents attended with their children. 

 

It all started with many dozen hard-cooked eggs which were divided between the chil-

dren.  Each child dyed and decorated about a dozen eggs. Some got creative and had 

multi-toned eggs and some used a wax crayon to make a design on the egg before dy-

ing it.  Even the two-year-old girl was able to dye her eggs with a little help from Mom 

and Grandma. 

 

When the children finished dying their eggs, they were invited to make maracas out of 

two plastic spoons and a plastic egg they had filled with corn, beans, etc., wrapped 

with colored masking tape.  After the children got acquainted with their toy maracas, 

we all sang òJesus Loves Meó to maraca accompaniment. 

 

The next activity was story time in the sanctuary with Pastor Terry.  The children gath-

ered around so they could see the pictures as he read about the Palm Sunday and 

Easter Day events.  Several of the children helped as they answered questions about 

the pictures. 

 

And then it was the activity the children were anticipating ð the Easter Egg Hunt.  

Many plastic eggs with treats inside were hidden in the cemetery next to the church.  

The children were told about the cemetery and how they should treat the area with re-

spect and to remember that Jesus was also buried in a cemetery before His resurrec-

tion.  They were so good about not running and showed respect in the area.  But that 

did not keep them from finding many eggs to put in their bucket.  The eggs were taken 

back to the church and each child opened their eggs and emptied the treats into a 

special bag provided for them.  They each had the dozen dyed eggs they dyed, two ma-

racas and their bag of treats to take home to remember the morning at Cedar Hill Unit-

ed Methodist Church. 
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Cedar Hill UMC 
CHILDRENõS EGG-STRAVAGANZA Photoõs 

 

 
 



 
Auburn First United Methodist Church is a loving and hos-

pitable faith community in the very southeast corner of 

Nebraska.  (We are about 30 minutes from Kansas, 30 

minutes from Iowa, and 10 minutes from Missouri!)  Au-

burn is a town of about 3,500 residents, and it is the seat 

of Nemaha County.  We are very close to the Cooper Nu-

clear Plant and Peru State College; these are two of the 

largest employers in the area.  And our community is nes-

tled in a little òtriangleó between Omaha, Lincoln, and 

Kansas Cityñmaking it an excellent location for folks who 

enjoy the benefits of small-town life while also being near 

big-city amenities.  

 

The people of Auburn FUMC are active in a variety of ministries that serve the local and global community.  Our Green 

Team garden ministry donates food to area food banks, raises money for global hunger relief, and hosts òPreschool 

Pumpkin Dayó, which is one of our biggest community outreach events of the year.  Our congregation also volunteers with 

the Auburn Backpack Program, Meals on Wheels, and the Red Cross Mobile Bloodbank.   

 

We have an active UMW chapter, a number of small groupsñincluding a prayer group, a prayer shawl ministry, a womenõs 

Bible Study, a film and theology discussion groupñand many talented singers and musicians who share their gifts in our 

Sunday worship services.  Our blended Presbyterian-Methodist youth group has doubled in size over the last year, and the 

students are currently raising money for Heifer International.  Their goal is to raise $5,000 by Christmas (enough to buy a 

ògift arkó that contains two of every animal), and they are already over 40% of the way there!   

 

If you are ever in the area at 10:00 on a Sunday morning, please join us for worship!  Our service is a blend of traditional 

and contemporary, and itõs always full of humor, warmth, and the joyful noises of tiny disciples.  (The pastorõs toddler is 

particularly noisy and exuberant in worship!) We are located at 1205 L Street, and our hearts, minds, and doors are al-

ways open.   

 

You can also check out our website at www.auburnneumc.com or find us on Facebook.  Both our webpage and our Face-

book page feature videos of recent sermons and worship services!   

Preschoolers riding the òtrainó at Lordõs Acre on   Some of the youth filling eggs for the  

Preschool Pumpkin Day      2017 Easter Egg Hunt!  
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http://www.auburnneumc.com


United Faith Community Church in Valley is a multi-denominational church that is focused on reaching out into our com-

munity and sharing the love of Jesus Christ in practical ways.  We were formed into our present status in 2006 as the 

Baptist/Presbyterian Church and the United Methodist church blended together to form a union church.  This merger has 

proven to be a very healthy decision for the churches to make.  We currently have representatives from 15 different de-

nominations who are members of our church and yet we maintain clear relationships with the foundational denomina-

tions.  Together, we have much that could separate us, but we choose instead to focus on that which draws us together, 

the saving grace and love of our Lord, Jesus Christ. 

 

As a congregation, we do not focus on trying to bring people into our morning worship services to build our church; rather 

we take ourselves outside the building to minister to individuals and build our community.  We have calculated that, if we 

do the work God has called us to do ð extending Godõs love and mercy to our community -- God will provide for our needs 

as a church. He has certainly done that. 

 

Among the community ministries we have created are Care-A-Van, Inc., a free transportation service for the elderly and 

disabled of western Douglas County.  This service we then spun off into a non profit 501(c)(3) organization that is owned 

by the elderly and disabled of the area. Free transportation is provided to medical appointments, we provide group shop-

ping trips and transportation to local worship services.  Approximately 1,500 individual rides are provided each year. 

Another ministry we developed has been a free community meal that is provided each Sunday evening to our community.  

It began in a tent 6 years ago and served 3-5000 meals a year since then.  We call it Project Loaves and Fishes.  We are 

currently reviewing this program to see how we can be more relevant and fresh in our approach.  We want to serve more 

healthy food and get it to people we have not yet been reaching.  We want to avoid wearing out our volunteers while find-

ing new and exciting ways to minister to the very real needs of our community. 

 

Three years ago we were privileged to be the first church to do a òS.W.I.M. Buildó for Safe Water International Ministries 

(www. swimforhim.info).  S.W.I.M. provides a small device that generates chlorine from table salt, water and 12 volt elec-

tricity.  We were able to build 50 Chlorine Producing Units (CPUs) in about 4 hours and have done this every year since.  

These CPUs are sent to mission organizations all around the world and each one is able to provide safe water for a village 

of up to 500, and is entirely self sustaining, with only salt, which is readily available, needed to fuel the units.  Through 

this ministry, we are not only providing safe water to tens of thousands of individuals, but weekly visits to the local church 

pastor to renew the family supply of chlorine also provides Living Water. 

 

This year we began making òTender Touch Crossesó in our community workshop and are providing them to families and 

individuals that are suffering through surgeries, loss and difficult times.  These handmade, wooden prayer crosses are 

offering comfort to many individuals as they also provide a sense of purpose and camaraderie to the individuals who 

meet weekly to cut, sand and finish the crosses as a ministry of our church.  We are offering them for sale at $10 each or 

$125 for 25.  Call 402 670-8406 to order crosses to give out in your community. 

 

We have many other ministries including Bible studies, youth groups, support groups and Men and Women missions 

groups.  We have more individuals involved in ministries during the week than we have on in attendance on Sunday 

morning.  We canõt wait to see what opportunities to share the gospel will come to us this year! 
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